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Township of South Stormont 
ACTION REQUEST 

Administration and Corporate Services 

 

To:    Council 

From:   Loriann Harbers, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 
Date of Meeting:  January 13, 2021 

Subject: By-law No. 2020-004 Dedicate Part of Warner Drive as 
Public Highway 

   

Recommendation: 

That By-law No. 2021-004, being a by-law to dedicate land as public highway, be 

read and passed in open Council, signed and sealed this 13th day of January, 2021. 
 

Executive Summary: 

 

 
 
This report recommends that Council pass a by-law to dedicate land as public 
highway to facilitate expansion of Warner Drive within the Long Sault Industrial 

Park. This will support existing and future development opportunities, including 
Flow Logistics.  
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Background: 

The subject lands are located within the Long Sault 
Industrial Park.  

 
It is necessary to dedicate the land as a public 

highway to ensure Flow Logistics, a recent 
development, has frontage on an open road.  

 
Furthermore, in addition to existing growth and 
expansion, interest in development within the 

Industrial Park continues to occur.  
 

As such the following dedications are 
recommended: 

 
1. Parts 10 and 11 on Reference Plan 52R-4071; 

and  
2. Parts 5, 6 and 7 on Reference Plan 52R-8385.   

 

 

Options: 

1. That Council pass the 
necessary by-law to dedicate 

the subject lands as highway 
within the Long Sault 

Industrial Park.   
2. That Council defer passage 

of the by-law.  
3. Other.  

Financial Impact: 

There is minimal financial impact to the Township at this time, being registration 
costs. The required survey was prepared within 2020 budget and development 

projects.  
 

Risk and Asset Management Considerations: 

Should Council not pass the necessary by-law development within the Long Sault 
Industrial Park would be halted and potential opportunities could be lost.  

 

Others Consulted: Director of Planning and Building  


